
 

 
 
October 2019 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
The PE department are organising a netball residential trip to Condover Hall, Shropshire on Friday 27th 
March – Sunday 29th March 2020.  
 
Condover Hall is an excellent venue, providing first class facilities. The weekend will consist of a netball 
tournament for each age group (years 9 and 10) run by JCA Netball Tournaments, in which all teams will 
play a range of fixtures leading towards a cup tournament. In addition to the netball, students will be able to 
access other, on-site activities such as swimming, high ropes, climbing, fencing, zorbing, laser maze, silent 
disco and many more.  
 
The total cost of the trip will be £185 which will cover the residential weekend and transport costs, payable 
by instalments, as outlined below. Payments should be made via the school finance office and cheques can 
be made payable to ‘Codsall Community High School’.  If your child is eligible for the pupil premium and you 
require financial assistance for this trip, please write in to the Executive Headteacher, Mr Harding. 
  
Please note that all money paid towards the trip is non-refundable including the initial deposit and 
installments thereafter.  
 

- Deposit of £35 due by Friday 8th November 2019  

- 1st instalment of minimum £50 (you can pay more if you wish) due by Friday 20th December 2019 

- 2nd instalment of your remaining balance due by Friday 31st January 2020 
 
The cost of the trip includes the following: 
 

 Coach travel to and from the venue 

 Two nights full board accommodation at Condover Hall in Shropshire  

 Fully comprehensive insurance 

 A weekend netball tournament 

 Additional activities and entertainment 
 
If you would like your child to attend this trip please complete the form attached and return with a non-
refundable of £35 deposit by Friday 8th November 2019 to the school Finance Office. Please note that due 
to limited spaces available, deposits will be secured on a first come, first served basis.  
 
There is also a powerpoint presentation available on the school website which highlights all of the key 
information and the itinerary for the weekend. Alternatively, you can email jsh@cc-hs.com if you have any 
further queries.   
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Mrs J Shillingford 
Teacher of PE 
Codsall High Federation of Schools  
 
 
 
 

mailto:jsh@cc-hs.com


 
REPLY SLIP: Condover Hall Netball Residential Trip  - 27th – 29th March 2020 – Please return to the 
School Finance Office 
 
I would like to reserve a place for my child to attend the Condover Hall netball residential trip on Friday 27th 
March – Sunday 29th March 2020 and enclose a £35 non-refundable deposit.  
 
Student name      
 
Tutor Group     
 
Medical information             
 
               
 
               
 
 
Signed (Parent/Carer)_______________________________________ Date ____________________ 
     

 
 

  


